9/25/14

Tim Miller Associates
10 North Street
Cold Spring, NY 10516

Re: Kiryas Joel, DGEIS, Full Environmental Assessment Form/éég(:

The people in Monroe strongly oppose annexation & have a right to vote on it. All Monroe should vote-
not just what appears to be illegitimate petition signatures. Of the signatures listed 18 of 26 are
businesses with 1 trust. They appear to be illegitimate with Strulovitch signing twice & Elozer Gruber
signing 4x. This does not represent Monroe.

Kiryas Joel application is incomplete & fictitious in claiming no new condo housing, no effect on water,
sewer, traffic or runoff.

Stated purpose: Kiryas Joel is better able to provide service “police, fire, etc.” Village does not have a
police force. Nor can it’s Fire Dept. enter a burning building; due to beards worn by Village Fire Dept.
Village relies on outside police & fire now. The idea of Village providing better service is false.
Properties would not need water or sewer service if no development is sought. No additional
development is proposed yet properties were given subdivision approvals by the Town of Monroe. In
the interest of full disclosure those planned & approved developments must be listed in entirety; along
with impacts.

If annexation effects a legislative voting district it is illegal.
Reference to FEIS of NYC Aqueduct study of 4.52% population growth is false. It is widely known

population doubled in 10 years. That’s 10% population growth per year. Using an unheard of &
undocumented study is not legit.

Cordially,

Matt Higging “#17% '/
66 Highland Woods Blvd.
Highland Mills, NY 10930

Cc. Rep. Skoufis
Town of Monroe Board



